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Well, hi there kids. I’ve been waiting for you. Welcome back to Miss Robins place where 
“Different isn’t bad” and kids can be themselves. This is a podcast just for you! 

If you haven’t met Stubby, the cat and all his friends go back and listen from the beginning. 
You’ll hear about Stubby’s best friend Lucy the dog, his sister Princess and his cousins Milo, 
Mia and Soda. Check out episodes 4 “Lucy I’m home” to meet his friends and episode 7 “Cabin 
Time” to meet Stubby’s entire family. 

In today’s original story, Stubby tries to understand why his good friends Funny Ferret and 
Giggly Goat make fun of him. Stubby is different. He returns kind words in place of hurtful ones 
and comes up with a fun idea that helps all of them be friends again.  

Have you ever heard of a Jester? 

It’s ok if you haven’t. 

A monarchy, that’s a King and Queen paid Jesters to perform for them. 

Jesters could do a lot of things: like telling jokes, juggling, doing gymnastics, singing songs, 
telling stories and playing music.  

Everyone loved Jesters. They made people happy. 

I like to make people happy, do you? 

So does Stubby the cat. 

So now let’s listen as Stubby the cat makes new friends and connects with his old ones in 

 “The Jester Club” 

Ready, Set, here we go!! 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Jester Club 

 

By Robin Marie Johnson 

 

“Count to five Stubba-roo.” Lucy the dog always knew what to do. 

 

“One, Two, Three, Four, Five.” Stubby squeezed his eyes shut and counted out loud. 

 

“Remember, Stubb-a-roo, it’s never ok to say hurtful things that will ruin your day.” 

 

Lucy had a way of rhyming her words that made Stubby smile. 

 



“Take some time and count it out. You won’t regret NOT lashing out.” Lucy barked. 

 

Stubby knew that Lucy was right. But learning to keep quiet when his friends were mean was 
hard!  

 

“Stubby Stubby, leg that’s blue, you look like a pirate and you smell like one too!” Funny Ferret 
chanted the hurtful words over and over as Stubby made his way out to the playground. 

 

“One Two Three Four Five”  

 

Stubby knew that when he counted, it calmed him down. And today was a day he needed to be 
calm. 

 

“You are blind, and your tail is bent. Just run away, Stubby, we’ll be happy you went.”  

 

Giggly Goat hurt Stubby the most, over the summer Giggly Goat had changed, and not for the 
better. 

 

“Just turn and walk away,” Lucy said one day. “Words only hurt you if you let them,” she’d say. 

 

But walking away was not always easy. 

 

 Then Stubby remembered what his mama had said. “Hurtful teasing is just anger in a clown 
suit,” 



“Don’t return anger with anger, calm yourself down and give a kind response instead.” 

 

Mama was always right. 

 

Stubby closed his eyes and thought for a moment.  

 

Why had he liked Giggly Goat and Funny Ferret in the first place? 

 

That’s RIGHT! 

 

Because they made him laugh!  

 

Opening his mouth, Stubby gave a gentle answer instead of a mean one. 

 

“I liked you both the minute I met you because you made me laugh,” Stubby responded to his 
friends. “Let’s do something fun!. Maybe we could write a book together and fill it full of jokes. 
I’m sure it would make our friends laugh and feel good at the same time.” 

 

Funny Ferret and Giggly Goat stopped their teasing and listened. All they had ever wanted was 
friends.. 

 

The other kids seemed to like them when they were funny, but lately their jokes had gotten mean 
and they knew it. 

 



“Let’s meet after school to figure out the details.” Stubby said. 

 

“We could even make a club out of it,” he bravely continued. 

 

Nodding their heads in agreement Giggly Goat responded 

 

“We could call it the Jester Club.”  

 

“Yes,” Funny Ferret replied. “Jesters always make people laugh!” 

 

And so the “Jester Club” began.  

 

Jesters came from all over the school. There were little Jesters and big Jesters. Jesters with four 
legs and those with three. Blind Jesters and ones that couldn’t hear. Jesters with long and short 
fur and some with no fur at all!! 

 

But all of them had one thing in common: they were KIND Jesters with hearts that were brave 
and jokes that were different! 

 

So now it’s your turn, kids. Pause the podcast and discuss the questions with someone you love 
and trust. 

 

1. What did Lucy the dog tell Stubby to do when his friends teased him? 
2. What was it about Giggly Goat and Funny Ferret that Stubby liked ? 
3. What was the name of the club they started together ? 



4. If you could start a club at your school, what would you name it ? 

 

 

Thank you for sharing your time with me. These short children’s stories feel a little like the old 
time “Sit around the Radio” broadcast. It’s a place my heart often yearns to return to. A place 
where families gathered together, listening to stories that made them laugh and cry.  

 If you enjoyed this episode and want to hear more about the adventures of Stubby the cat, have 
your adults subscribe to this podcast so you won’t miss any of them. Ask them to give Stubby a 
review too! I know that would thrill him! 

Do you write stories? I’d love to hear them.  

There are special times when Miss Robin will share books that she loves from famous authors 
and from soon to be famous authors like YOU!! 

Have your loved one’s fill out the “Share Your Story” form at the bottom of my home page on 
my website at www.robinmarie.org  

Maybe you’ll hear your story read on this podcast.  

As always, your loved ones can find me Miss Robin in many places. On Instagram, Facebook 
and again on my website where I hang out at www.robinmarie.org where you will find all my 
podcasts with show notes for our listening impair friends, plus a resource page with coloring 
pages just for you!  

That’s all for now. 
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